
Dear parents, carers and children, 
 

We made it! What a week, a term, a year we have had. This week was full of amazing events to end the school year.  
 

The Summer Sizzler last Friday was a huge success. The sun shone on us all as everyone enjoyed themselves 

listening to live music, sampling the delicious BBQ, participating in the line dancing, watching the country 

dancing and throwing wet sponges at Mr Goldsmith and others! Thank you to all the parents and staff who 

made sure that this was a success. (Check out more photos on the BSA’s Facebook page.) 
 

On Monday, the children had a fabulous Science Day organised by Mrs Denness. The children learnt a lot from various people 

who use Science in their jobs. Thank you to the visitors, including some parents, who participated in this event.  
 

On Tuesday, our children showcased their talents in the Summer Music Concert. We had brass, ukulele, 

percussion, recorders and keyboards, as well as the country dancers. Our Summer Queen and King were 

also crowned in our time-honoured Brighstone tradition. Well done to all the children, thank you to Mr 

Stroud and Mrs Jackaman (the music teachers) and thank you to Mrs Sharp for organising it all. 
 

We were all tired but happy after Forest Day on Wednesday. After the walk up the downs to the forest, the 

children had lots of fun taking part in a range of activities, including making incredible dens, identifying   

different minibeasts, making leaf flags, getting muddy in the stream, climbing trees and lots more! Check 

out the photos on our Facebook page. 
 

We are delighted to share that we have been successful in achieving Gold in the School Games Mark again. Well 

done and a huge thank you to Mr Goldsmith who ensures that every child in the school has a range of sporting 

opportunities.  
 

On the subject of sport, Max C has set himself an Olympic Summer Marathon challenge over the summer holidays. 

He is aiming to complete 100+ hours of sporting activities and challenges in order to raise money for Cowes Cricket 

Club and the BSA. See the poster in this Buzz, as well as our Facebook page, to find out how to donate. What a    

fantastic thing to do!  
 

I would like to take this opportunity to say a big thank you to all the parents, governors and community for all your support 

for the school. I hope you have a wonderful summer and I look forward to seeing you back again in September.  
 

With best wishes, Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone team 

Learning and Achieving Through 

Love, Courage and Respect 

Today, we said a sad goodbye to our Y6 children.  

 

We held a Leavers’ Service in the afternoon, in which we sang songs, 

said prayers, shared memories and advice, watched slideshows of 

photos through the years, and gave out leavers hoodies, books and 

Bibles.  

 

The children then had a 

fun splash party (in the 

rain!) followed by pizza 

and nibbles.  

 

We wish you the very best 

of luck for secondary 

school. We will miss you! 

Dear God, 
 

Please guide and help Y6 as they move onto their secondary 

schools. 

Please continue to give them the love of learning, to concentrate in 

class, be inspired, ask questions and to do their homework. 

Please give them the courage to make new friends, join new clubs 

and not get lost. 

Please give them the respect to embrace their new school rules 

and values and wear their new uniform with pride. 

God, please bless them as they leave us and go on their 

new journey. 
 

Amen 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £3.20 per day.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
  

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of  

immediate harm 

You can contact the NSPCC: 
 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 

 
 

Reading Recommendations 
 

Instead of reading recommendations this week, we have some 
quotes to inspire you. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 22nd July 2024 

Whole School attendance target: 96.5% 

      

 Actual Attendance: 93.67% 

Late marks this week: 2 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/

live-well/is-my-child-

too-ill-for-school/ 

 

Week 3 Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Option 1 Roast Chicken Chicken Pasta Bake Fish Fingers 

Option 2 Ch & Onion Pasty Veggie Balls Quorn Dippers 

Dessert Cake Cookie Ice Cream 



Outside Achievements 





Social, Emotional & Mental Health 





 





School Day Timings 

The school day is as follows: 

8.25am: Gates open 

8.30am: School starts 

3pm: School ends 

3.10pm: Gates close 

Many thanks. 

Please be reminded that all children need to wear the correct PE kit on PE days. 

The correct PE kit is also needed for sports clubs. 

Socks and hair accessories must be in the school colours. 



Key dates this year 
 
 

 

2023-2024 academic year 

 

 

• Thursday 25th July: Last day of term; Y6 Leavers’ Service in St Mary’s Church 

at 1.30pm; Y6 Splash Party 3.15pm - 5pm 

• Friday 26th July: School closed for staff development day 

 

Term dates are also available on our school website. 

 

STOP PRESS: School Term Dates for 2024-2025 
 

Please note that the school will be closed on the following days in the next academic 

year: 
 

Day 1: Monday 2nd September 2024 

Day 2: Tuesday 3rd September 2024 

Day 3: Monday 2nd June 2025 

Day 4: Monday 28th July 2025 

Day 5: Tuesday 29th July 2025 

 

Term dates are available on our school website:  

https://www.brighstoneprimary.org.uk/calendar/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.brighstoneprimary.org.uk/calendar/

